

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
Zoom Online Meeting
June 16th, 2021**

Chair of Meeting: Matt Dessert (Alternate: Belen Leon)

Facilitator: Milly Ferrer from Harder & Company

I. Attendance:

Primaries: **Matt Dessert**, Air Pollution Control District; **Luis Olmedo**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Dr. Saima Khan**, Community Corridor; **Mersedes Martinez**, Community Corridor; **Diana Garcia-Ruiz**, Community Corridor; **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Kristian Salgado**, Community Corridor; **Blake Plourd**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Mark Baza**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor,

Alternates: **Belen Leon**, Air Pollution Control District; **Christian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Rosa Guerrero**, Community Corridor; **Bob Fischer**, Community Corridor; **Sandra Mendivil**, Community Corridor; **Michael Moore**, Community Corridor; **Marlene Flores**, Community Corridor; **Sarah Vandiver**, Community Corridor; **Tomas Oliva**, Community Corridor.

Other Agency Staff: **Marco Perrone**, Air Pollution Control District; **Miguel Hernandez**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Thomas Brinkerhoff**, Air Pollution Control District; **Deldi Reyes**, California Air Resources Board; **Andrea Juarez**, California Air Resources Board.

I. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Milly Ferrer welcomed everyone to the virtual meeting. She mentioned **Daniela Flores** and **Jessica** who will be supporting anyone that has technical difficulties throughout the meeting. She commented they have interpretation services and how to access this service through the platform. She reminded everyone that the meeting is being recorded and how the CSC members can access the agenda packet. She also mentioned how everyone can submit their comments and how the public comment procedure works.

Daniela Flores mentioned they have reached a quorum.

Matt Dessert welcomed everyone and was hopeful everyone could get together soon. He mentioned **Luis Olmedo** would be the chair of the upcoming meeting. He commented they will talk later in the meeting about going dark in July or August.

Luis Olmedo mentioned he was excited to have another meeting.

Daniela Flores asked the CSC Members for opening comments.

Belen Leon welcomed everyone.

II. Public Comment Period

There were no public comments.

III. Approval of Minutes

Mark Baza made a motion to approve the minutes from May 19th, 2021.

Bob Fischer seconded the motion.

The motion was passed.

IV. Action Items

New River Pollutant Monitoring Project - Updated Budget.

Matt Dessert mentioned they have added a pesticide component to this project that adds \$6,300 to the cost.

Sergio Cabañas asked if this addition was going to be for the entire duration of the project.

Belen Leon said it would be for the duration of the project and then some. She mentioned initially the shelter stamp drawings cost was not included in the quote and when they went for the approval of the permit, they noticed they would have to pay that amount to make it valid.

Matt Dessert asked for a motion to approve the item.

John Hernandez made a motion to approve the item.

Sergio Cabañas seconded the motion.

The motion was passed.

School Air Filtration Systems - El Centro

Belen Leon mentioned the CSC already approved a priority list for the corridor and they are in the process of implementing those systems in El Centro. She said these are the first seven schools to get these systems with AB 617 funding.

Matt Dessert asked about the value and the status of the projects.

Belen Leon mentioned the contracts were already completed and have been submitted to the county council. She said the school district has received them as well and has agreed on the first seven schools. She commented the budget for all seven schools will be around \$450,000. She mentioned there was a difference between the AB617 contract and the SEP projects. She said maintenance through AB 617 is a non-allowable cost which means IQ Air would only train the school personnel to do the maintenance.

Bob Fischer asked if the budget was covering all the schools in El Centro.

Belen Leon commented it was only for the seven schools.

Sergio Cabañas congratulated the team and hopes the schools in Calexico will also have these systems.

Matt Dessert said they want to utilize as much of the SEP budget as they can, but they are getting caught up in the administration of this money. He commented he does not want them to get trapped and not being able to make progress as fast as possible because of them trying to use the SEP budget.

Mark Baza made a motion to approve the item.

Sergio Cabanas seconded the motion.

The motion was passed.

V. Presentations / Questions and Answers

AB 617 Community Air Monitoring Network Update, Christian Torres; CCV.

Ray Askins asked if the California Market expressed an interest.

Christian Torres mentioned **Mary** put them in touch with the property manager of the plaza where California Market is and said another air monitor was going up and he did not want another one on the property.

Luis Olmedo thanked **Ray Askins** for his participation and noticing when some monitors are not functioning properly.

Christian Torres, answering another question by **Ray Akins**, confirmed they were looking at the area next to the Calexico airport. He said if **Ray Askins** has more information about someone else, they should talk to from the California Market let him know and he will reach out.

VI. Discussion / Information Items

Discussion on formation of AB 617 Technical Subcommittee.

Matt Dessert said they have been talking about this for a while and have listened to concerns from CARB about proper protocols regarding the Brown Act. He asked the CARB staff to participate in this discussion.

Belen Leon commented that next Monday they will be having a meeting between APCD and Comite Civico to move forward. She said they keep leaving it in the agenda because they want to be able to track it.

Luis Olmedo mentioned this has been an ongoing debate regarding the Brown Act. He said it would be helpful if this would be added as an agenda item.

Matt Dessert asked for advice from the CARB representatives in the meeting.

Andrea Juarez asked they were saying that CARB was the one stating they need to follow the Brown Act for the subcommittee.

Belen Leon mentioned they have heard since they are a Brown Act committee, they need to follow it for any other committees that they do. She said at that time they were getting information from other districts that are Brown Act and have subcommittees.

Deldi Reyes mentioned she is happy to try and help them through these issues however they are not the ones putting this as a barrier. She mentioned she believes the advice **Belen Leon** got from other districts was any subcommittee for a Brown Act committee also had to comply with the Brown Act.

Matt Dessert asked if any committee structure would have to follow the Brown Act.

Deldi Reyes mentioned that was correct but since that act does not apply to CARB it is not something they can interpret for the committee.

Luis Olmedo said that in the committees he has served they have to be made available to the public and that this is CARB's concern.

Bob Fischer commented they should get advice from the county council on how to proceed.

Matt Dessert mentioned that was an excellent idea and asked **Belen Leon** to contact the county council.

John Hernandez said he does not see a problem in following the Brown Act.

Kristian Salgado mentioned it was a good idea to contact the county council and was sure they could provide them with the necessary structure.

Luis Olmedo reminded everyone there is a financial cost for every subcommittee's structure and said they must keep this in mind.

Matt Dessert said they have learned so much about the Zoom meetings. He mentioned it was a no-brainer and that it could be very cost-effective for the committee.

Luis Olmedo said they need to think about continuing with the Zoom meetings or going back to in-person meetings.

Sergio Cabañas mentioned he would like to continue with Zoom meetings at least for the summer just to make sure everything is behind them.

Matt Dessert said they will have more discussion on this later. He mentioned not only are they getting better at it, but there are emissions savings by utilizing the Zoom meetings. He commented they should meet in person periodically.

Miguel Hernandez commented he is a CSC member for the East Coachella Valley 617 Community Steering Committee. He pointed out that those subgroups have helped them moved the needle for Coachella. He said it has been greatly beneficial regarding engaging the CSC as the actual leads in the conversations.

Matt Dessert mentioned he appreciates those comments and looks forward to continuing to discuss the item. He asked if there was another way to meet what they want to accomplish and is less cumbersome as a Brown Act requirement that will be great information coming forward.

Joint Letter Filed to DTSC Re: AB 617 Participation.

Luis Olmedo said this was a great opportunity. He mentioned it is a valuable platform for DTSC to engage with.

Matt Dessert mentioned the letter has been already drafted and noted he and **Luis Olmedo** will get together and sign it before the next week.

Luis Olmedo pointed out that DTSC is not in good standing with environmental justice now. He mentioned CARB has a truly diverse board like their AB 617 committee. He said the DTSC is appointed by the governor's office and does not resemble a board like CARB's. He mentioned DTSC has not served environmental justice and hopes they can accept the invitation and that it will take the effort of a lot of agencies to be able to tackle the issues in the corridor.

Matt Dessert requested to add to the agenda the monthly environmental justice call so the audience is aware of the calls that are taking place.

Bob Fischer said the Envirostor and Geotracker databases are good sources of information on environmental sites state-wide.

Luis Olmedo commented they looked at Envirostor a few meetings back and identified there was another former Pure grow facility that was abandoned.

ICAPCD Policy 17 - (Complaints)

Kristian Salgado asked where anyone can find the public access policies in the APCD website.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned they are in the process of uploading their policies to their website. He said as they revise their policies, they will be uploading them to the site and will probably be on their rules and regulations page. He commented that if a committee or public member would like a copy of a policy, it can be sent electronically.

Kristian Salgado asked if it was possible for APCD to condense this information in a pamphlet that has important information like how to submit a public comment or what to expect in the meetings. She also asked if they could add the ability to upload a picture when writing a complaint.

Thomas Brinkerhoff asked if **Kristian Salgado** can email him these suggestions so he can track them and see how they can incorporate them. Regarding the pamphlets, he said he will see how they can do that in the future. He mentioned they will investigate adding the picture option but added that he does not think they have that capability right now. He said if anyone has a complaint and wants to attach a picture, they can always email it to him.

John Hernandez asked if the document has not been updated in 27 years.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said that was correct.

John Hernandez commented these air quality events can disappear very quickly. He asked if there was someone assigned to immediately address the complaints. He also asked the co-chairs if this could be mentioned in their CERP or CAMP regarding their complaint process.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned the commitment is already highlighted in the CERP.

Luis Olmedo said the CERP includes emissions reductions, enforcement, and regulations. He mentioned this fits in the enforcement part of the document. He commented when there was an active event happening it might not be there the next day. He asked what the guidance was to capture those types of events. He also asked if there was room in this document where tools like the IVAN network can get additional reports in the district.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said the 24-hour response window is the default timeframe, but they try to get to the event as soon as possible. He mentioned they have 4 full-time inspectors and one more in training. He added that they do area patrols every day to try and catch these events as they occur, even before there is a complaint. He said if the investigators do not get there in time they can check and see if there's evidence of an event that took place.

Luis Olmedo told **John Hernandez** although he is not a part of the Air District, he was just informing him on the suite of strategies Imperial is utilizing. He mentioned that a lot more business occurs at night in the last few years. He asked how there could be more awareness for events if it is dark outside.

Thomas Brinkerhoff asked if **Luis Olmedo** could give an example.

Luis Olmedo mentioned there is a lot of truck movement, aerial spray, and tilling. He said IID operates 24/7.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said public education will be especially important for these types of projects. He mentioned they can bring this up in the meetings and workshops, so the public knows where to turn to. He asked the public to please submit their comments by Friday, July 2nd.

AB 617 Projects Report Card (ICAPCD)

Matt Dessert said there was some discussion about which schools to prioritize getting the filtration systems. He asked **Belen Leon** if they could do all schools in the corridor now with the amount of money, they have brought in.

Belen Leon mentioned it could be highly likely.

Luis Olmedo said as they gain momentum there is going to be a need for more money. He mentioned the program is highly dependent on those budgets. He said he hopes 617 funding can be pushed to a more permanent funding stream, but it will depend on the state's political will. He commented there are over 3 billion dollars in the electrical infrastructure budget. He mentioned they should investigate getting at least one electrical vehicle so they can maintain the monitors in the district.

Ray Askins said they should add a tree planting program to the report card.

Belen Leon mentioned they are finalizing the due date for the urban greening project and will be coming to the report card very soon.

VII. Agency Updates

Christian Torres said they are working on the two charging stations in Brawley. He mentioned their service program for health workers affected by COVID is still in effect.

Miguel Hernandez mentioned CCV is hiring for a community outreach position which will be a part-time position. He reminded everyone to stay safe and hydrated.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said they have opened their offices to the public in a limited capacity but their dropbox is still available if members do not want to come in. He mentioned their office hours are 8 am to 5 pm.

Belen Leon mentioned the inspection due date of June 17th is coming up for both the AB 617 painting project application and the urban greening project. She commented to please submit by the next day before 5 pm. She mentioned Harder Co. will contact the AB 617 committee to obtain more information and feedback on upcoming meetings and topics. She mentioned the Air County Board of Supervisors approved the Air Pollution Control District to help assist CARB with the blueprint meeting and Harder Co. will be assisting CARB with the meeting.

Deldi Reyes thanked **Belen Leon** for supporting them with the administrative side of that contract. She mentioned **Andrea** posted in the chat the link to the CARB board item on June 24th. She said the meeting starts at 9 o'clock and is about the Technology Clearinghouse. She commented the item also includes an enforcement update. She said CARB fully supports the committee's work to establish a subcommittee, but they do not have any authority for a workaround for the Brown Act.

Johnny On Wheels said they could utilize drones in strategic areas for nighttime monitoring. He asked when will the Urban Greening Project come up on the agenda.

Belen Leon mentioned the application closes the next day. She said the applicants are the ones that do the bidding.

Johnny On Wheels said he would need more time to gather his information.

Belen Leon commented there will be plenty of opportunities in the coming months.

Johnny On Wheels asked if they will be able to discuss who is going to maintain the trees, how much water do they take, and what time of trees are going to be planted.

Belen Leon mentioned those questions are part of the application itself.

Johnny On Wheels said he is interested in being a part of those conversations before the decision on who they are going to hire is made. He mentioned he sees a lot of hard work being done by El Centro. He also said he would like to see the photo of the footprint in the areas so they can concentrate on areas of concern.

VIII. Agenda Topics for Next Meeting

Matt Dessert proposed the date of either July 14th or August 11th. He mentioned there has been a discussion regarding going dark for July.

Sergio Cabañas said he would rather go dark in August rather than July and have the meeting on July 14th.

Mark Baza said he supports **Sergio Cabañas'** proposal.

Matt Dessert asked CARB if their presentations could be ready for a July meeting.

Deldi Reyes mentioned they will do their best to have them ready.

Mark Baza made a motion to have the meeting in July and **Bob Fischer** seconded.

The motion was passed.

Matt Dessert mentioned the next meeting would be on July 14th.

IX. Closing Remarks / Adjournment

Matt Dessert asked everyone to be careful with the heatwave.

Sergio Cabañas made a motion to adjourn the meeting. **Mark Baza** seconded.

Meeting adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Junta por la plataforma Zoom
16 de junio del 2021

Preside la reunión: Matt Dessert (Suplente: Belen Leon)

Facilitadora: Milly Ferrer de Harder & Company

I. Asistencia:

Primarias: **Matt Dessert**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Atmosférica; **Luis Olmedo**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Dr. Saima Khan**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mersedes Martínez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Diana García-Ruiz**, Corredor Comunitario; **Rene Félix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Kristian Salgado**, Corredor Comunitario; **Blake Plourd**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mark Baza**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernández**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: **Belén León**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación Atmosférica; **Christian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Rosa Guerrero**, Corredor Comunitario; **Bob Fischer**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sandra Mendivil**, Corredor Comunitario; **Michael Moore**, Corredor Comunitario; **Marlene Flores**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sarah Vandiver**, Corredor Comunitario; **Tomas Oliva**, Corredor Comunitario.

Personal de Otras Dependencias: **Marco Perrone**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación Atmosférica; **Miguel Hernández**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Thomas Brinkerhoff**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación Atmosférica; **Deldi Reyes**, Junta de Recursos Atmosféricos de California; **Andrea Juarez**, Junta de Recursos Atmosféricos de California.

I. Bienvenida y Comentarios Iniciales de los Integrantes del CSC

Milly Ferrer dio la bienvenida a todos a la reunión virtual. Mencionó a **Daniela Flores** y **Jessica** quienes estarán apoyando a cualquier persona que tenga dificultades técnicas durante la reunión. Comentó que tienen servicios de interpretación y cómo acceder a este servicio a través de la plataforma. Les recordó a todos que la reunión se está grabando y cómo los miembros del CSC pueden acceder al paquete de la agenda. También mencionó cómo todos pueden enviar sus comentarios y cómo funciona el procedimiento de comentarios públicos.

Daniela Flores mencionó que han alcanzado quórum.

Matt Dessert les dio la bienvenida a todos y tenía la esperanza de que todos pudieran reunirse pronto. Mencionó que **Luis Olmedo** sería el presidente de la próxima reunión. Comentó que hablarán más tarde en la reunión sobre omitir la reunión de julio o agosto.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que estaba emocionado de tener otra reunión.

Daniela Flores les pidió a los miembros de CSC sus comentarios de apertura.

Belén León les dio la bienvenida a todos.

II. Comentario Públicos

No hubo comentarios públicos.

III. Aprobación de la Minuta de la Reunión Anterior

Mark Baza hizo una moción para aprobar las minutas del 19 de mayo de 2021.

Bob Fischer secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

IV. Medidas / Propuestas

Nuevo Proyecto de Monitoreo de Contaminantes de Río - Actualización de presupuesto.

Matt Dessert mencionó que agregaron un componente de pesticida a este proyecto que agrega \$ 6,300 al costo.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó si esta incorporación sería por toda la duración del proyecto.

Belén León dijo que sería por la duración del proyecto y más. Inicialmente, mencionó que el costo de los dibujos del sello del refugio no estaba incluido en la cotización y cuando solicitaron la aprobación del permiso se dieron cuenta de que tendrían que pagar esa cantidad para que fuera válido.

Matt Dessert pidió una moción para aprobar el artículo.

John Hernández hizo una moción para aprobar el artículo.

Sergio Cabañas secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

Sistemas de Filtración de Aire en las Escuelas - El Centro

Belén León mencionó que el CSC ya aprobó una lista de prioridades para el corredor y están en proceso de implementar esos sistemas en El Centro. Dijo que estas son las primeras siete escuelas en obtener estos sistemas con fondos AB 617.

Matt Dessert preguntó sobre el valor y el estado de los proyectos.

Belén León mencionó que los contratos ya se completaron y se presentaron al consejo provincial. Dijo que el distrito escolar también los ha recibido y ha acordado las primeras siete escuelas. Comentó que el presupuesto para las siete escuelas será de alrededor de \$ 450,000. Mencionó que había una diferencia entre el contrato AB617 y los proyectos SEP. Ella dijo que el mantenimiento a través de AB 617 es un costo no permitido, lo que significa que IQ Air solo capacitaría al personal de la escuela para hacer el mantenimiento.

Bob Fischer preguntó si el presupuesto cubría todas las escuelas de El Centro.

Belén León comentó que era solo para las siete escuelas.

Sergio Cabañas felicitó al equipo y espera que las escuelas de Calexico también tengan estos sistemas.

Matt Dessert dijo que quieren utilizar la mayor cantidad posible del presupuesto del SEP, pero que están atrapados en la administración de este dinero. Comentó que no quiere que queden atrapados y que no puedan progresar lo más rápido posible porque intentan usar el presupuesto del SEP.

Mark Baza hizo una moción para aprobar el artículo.

Sergio Cabañas secundó la moción. La moción fue aprobada.

V. Presentaciones / Preguntas y Respuestas

Actualización de la Red Comunitaria de Monitoreo del Atmosférico AB 617, Christian Torres; CCV.

Ray Askins preguntó si el mercado de California expresó interés.

Christian Torres mencionó que **Mary** los puso en contacto con el administrador de la propiedad de la plaza donde está California Market y dijo que se estaba activando otro monitor de aire y que no quería otro en la propiedad.

Luis Olmedo agradeció a **Ray Askins** por su participación y por notar cuando algunos monitores no funcionan correctamente.

Christian Torres, respondiendo a otra pregunta de **Ray Askins**, confirmó que estaban mirando el área contigua al aeropuerto de Calexico. Dijo que si **Ray Askins** tiene más información sobre otra persona con la que deberían hablar del mercado de California, avísele y se comunicará con él.

VI. Temas de Diálogo / Información

Diálogo sobre la formación del Subcomité Técnico AB 617.

Matt Dessert dijo que han estado hablando de esto durante un tiempo y han escuchado las preocupaciones de CARB sobre los protocolos adecuados con respecto a la Ley Brown. Pidió al personal de CARB que participara en esta discusión.

Belén León comentó que el próximo lunes tendrán una reunión entre APCD y el Comité Cívico para seguir adelante. Dijo que sigan dejándolo en la agenda porque quieren poder rastrearlo.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que este ha sido un debate en curso sobre la Ley Brown. Dijo que sería útil si esto se agregara como un tema de la agenda.

Matt Dessert pidió consejo a los representantes de CARB en la reunión.

Andrea Juárez preguntó que estaban diciendo que CARB era quien decía que debían seguir la Ley Brown para crear el subcomité.

Belen Leon mencionó que han escuchado que, dado que son un comité de la Ley Brown, deben seguirlo para cualquier otro comité que hagan. Dijo que en ese momento estaban obteniendo información de otros distritos que utilizan la Ley Brown y tienen subcomités.

Deldi Reyes mencionó que está feliz de tratar de ayudarlos a superar estos problemas, sin embargo, no son ellos los que ponen esto como una barrera. Mencionó que cree que el consejo que **Belen Leon** recibió de otros distritos fue que cualquier subcomité para un comité de la Ley Brown también tenía que cumplir con esta ley.

Matt Dessert preguntó si alguna estructura de comité tendría que seguir la Ley Brown.

Deldi Reyes mencionó que era correcto, pero dado que esa ley no se aplica a CARB, no es algo que puedan interpretar para el comité.

Luis Olmedo dijo que en los comités a los que ha servido hay que ponerlos a disposición del público y que eso es preocupación de CARB.

Bob Fischer comentó que deberían recibir asesoramiento del consejo del condado sobre cómo proceder.

Matt Dessert mencionó que era una excelente idea y le pidió a **Belen Leon** que se pusiera en contacto con el consejo del condado.

John Hernández dijo que no ve ningún problema en seguir la Ley Brown.

Kristian Salgado mencionó que era una buena idea ponerse en contacto con la Diputación y estaba seguro de que podrían proporcionarles la estructura necesaria.

Luis Olmedo les recordó a todos que hay un costo financiero para la estructura de cada subcomité y dijo que deben tener esto en cuenta.

Matt Dessert dijo que han aprendido mucho sobre las reuniones de Zoom. Mencionó que era muy útil y que podría ser muy rentable para el comité.

Luis Olmedo dijo que deben pensar en continuar con las reuniones de Zoom o volver a las reuniones en persona.

Sergio Cabañas mencionó que le gustaría continuar con las reuniones de Zoom al menos durante el verano solo para asegurarse de que todo quede atrás.

Matt Dessert dijo que discutirán más sobre esto más adelante. Mencionó que no solo están mejorando en eso, sino que hay ahorros de emisiones al utilizar las reuniones de Zoom. Comentó que deberían reunirse en persona periódicamente.

Miguel Hernández comentó que es miembro de CSC para el Comité Directivo Comunitario 617 del Este de Coachella Valley. Señaló que esos subgrupos les han ayudado a mover la aguja para Coachella. Dijo que ha sido muy beneficioso en lo que respecta a involucrar al CSC como los líderes reales en las conversaciones.

Matt Dessert mencionó que aprecia esos comentarios y espera continuar discutiendo el tema. Preguntó si había otra manera de cumplir con lo que quieren lograr y si es menos engorroso como requisito de la Ley Brown, que será una gran información en el futuro.

Carta Conjunta presentada al DTSC Re: Participación AB 617

Luis Olmedo dijo que esta era una gran oportunidad. Mencionó que es una plataforma valiosa para que DTSC se relacione.

Matt Dessert mencionó que la carta ya fue redactada y señaló que él y **Luis Olmedo** se reunirán y la firmarán antes de la próxima semana.

Luis Olmedo señaló que DTSC no está al día con la justicia ambiental en este momento. Mencionó que CARB tiene una junta directiva muy diversa similar a su comité AB 617. Dijo que el DTSC es designado por la oficina del gobernador y no se parece a una junta como la de CARB. Mencionó que DTSC no ha cumplido con la justicia ambiental y espera que puedan aceptar la invitación y que se necesitará el esfuerzo de muchas agencias para poder abordar los problemas en el corredor.

Matt Dessert solicitó agregar a la agenda la convocatoria mensual de justicia ambiental para que la audiencia esté al tanto de las llamadas que se están realizando.

Bob Fischer dijo que las bases de datos Envirostor y Geotracker son buenas fuentes de información sobre sitios ambientales en todo el estado.

Luis Olmedo comentó que observaron Envirostor hace unas cuantas reuniones e identificaron que había otra antigua instalación de Pure Grow que estaba abandonada.

Política 17 de ICAPCD - (Quejas)

Kristian Salgado preguntó dónde puede alguien encontrar las políticas de acceso público en el sitio web de APCD.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que están en proceso de cargar sus políticas en su sitio web. Dijo que mientras revisan sus políticas, las subirán al sitio y probablemente estarán en su página de reglas y regulaciones. Comentó que, si un miembro o alguien del público quisiera una copia de una política, se puede enviar electrónicamente.

Kristian Salgado preguntó si era posible que APCD condensara esta información en un folleto que tiene información importante como cómo enviar un comentario público o qué esperar en las reuniones. También preguntó si pueden agregar la posibilidad de cargar una imagen al escribir una queja.

Thomas Brinkerhoff preguntó si **Kristian Salgado** puede enviarle estas sugerencias por correo electrónico para que pueda rastrearlas y ver cómo pueden incorporarlas. En cuanto a los folletos, dijo que verá cómo pueden hacer eso en el futuro. Mencionó que buscarán agregar la opción de imagen, pero agregó que no cree que tengan esa capacidad en este momento. Dijo que, si alguien tiene una queja y quiere adjuntar una foto, se la pueden enviar por correo electrónico.

John Hernández preguntó si el documento no se ha actualizado en 27 años.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que era correcto.

John Hernández comentó que estos eventos de calidad del aire pueden desaparecer muy rápidamente. Preguntó si había alguien asignado para atender de inmediato las quejas. También preguntó a los copresidentes si esto podría mencionarse en su CERP o CAMP con respecto a su proceso de queja.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que el compromiso ya se destaca en el CERP.

Luis Olmedo dijo que el CERP incluye reducciones de emisiones, cumplimiento y regulaciones. Mencionó que esto encaja en la parte de cumplimiento del documento. Comentó que cuando ocurría un evento activo, podría no estar allí al día siguiente. Preguntó cuál era la guía para capturar ese tipo de eventos. También preguntó si había espacio en este documento donde herramientas como la red IVAN puedan obtener informes adicionales en el distrito.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que la ventana de respuesta de 24 horas es el plazo predeterminado, pero intentarían llegar al evento lo antes posible. Mencionó que tienen 4 inspectores de tiempo completo y uno más en entrenamiento. Agregó que todos los días realizan patrullas de área para tratar de detectar estos eventos a medida que ocurren, incluso antes de que haya una denuncia. Dijo que, si los investigadores no llegan a tiempo, pueden verificar y ver si hay evidencia de un evento que tuvo lugar.

Luis Olmedo le dijo a **John Hernández** que, aunque él no es parte del Distrito del Aire, solo le estaba informando sobre el conjunto de estrategias que Imperial está utilizando. Mencionó que en los últimos años ocurren muchos más negocios de noche. Preguntó cómo podría haber más conciencia de los eventos si afuera está oscuro.

Thomas Brinkerhoff preguntó si **Luis Olmedo** podría dar un ejemplo.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que hay mucho movimiento de camiones, fumigación aérea y labranza. Dijo que IID funciona 24 horas al día, 7 días a la semana.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que la educación pública será muy importante para este tipo de proyectos. Mencionó que pueden plantear esto en las reuniones y talleres para que el público sepa a dónde acudir. Pidió al público que envíe sus comentarios antes del viernes 2 de julio.

Boleta de Calificaciones de Proyectos AB 617 (ICAPCD)

Matt Dessert dijo que hubo una discusión sobre qué escuelas dar prioridad a la obtención de los sistemas de filtración. Le preguntó a **Belén León** si podían hacer todas las escuelas del corredor ahora con la cantidad de dinero que habían traído.

Belén León mencionó que podría ser muy probable.

Luis Olmedo dijo que a medida que ganen impulso, habrá necesidad de más dinero. Mencionó que el programa depende en gran medida de esos presupuestos. Dijo que espera que la financiación 617 pueda llevarse a un flujo de financiación más permanente, pero dependerá de la voluntad política del estado. Comentó que hay más de 3

mil millones de dólares en el presupuesto de infraestructura eléctrica. Mencionó que deberían buscar al menos un vehículo eléctrico para poder mantener los monitores en el distrito.

Ray Askins dijo que deberían agregar un programa de plantación de árboles a la boleta de calificaciones.

Belén León mencionó que están finalizando la fecha límite para el proyecto de ecologización urbana y que llegarán a la boleta de calificaciones muy pronto.

VII. Actualizaciones por parte de las Dependencias

Christian Torres dijo que están trabajando en las dos estaciones de carga en Brawley. Mencionó que su programa de servicios para los trabajadores de la salud afectados por COVID aún está vigente.

Miguel Hernández mencionó que CCV está contratando para un puesto de alcance comunitario que será un puesto de medio tiempo. Les recordó a todos que se mantengan a salvo e hidratados.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que han abierto sus oficinas al público en una capacidad limitada, pero su buzón todavía está disponible si los miembros no quieren entrar. Mencionó que su horario de oficina es de 8 am a 5 pm.

Belén León mencionó que la fecha límite de inspección del 17 de junio se acerca tanto para la solicitud del proyecto de pintura AB 617 como para el proyecto de ecologización urbana. Comentó que debe enviarlo el día siguiente antes de las 5 pm. Mencionó que Harder Co. se pondrá en contacto con el comité AB 617 para obtener más información y comentarios sobre las próximas reuniones y temas. Mencionó que la Junta de Supervisores del Condado de Air aprobó el Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire para ayudar a CARB con la reunión de planos y Harder Co. asistirá a CARB con la reunión.

Deldi Reyes agradeció a **Belén León** por apoyarlos con la parte administrativa de ese contrato. Mencionó que **Andrea** publicó en el chat el enlace al elemento del tablero CARB el 24 de junio. Dijo que la reunión comienza a las 9 en punto y se trata de Technology Clearinghouse. Comentó que el artículo también incluye una actualización de cumplimiento. Dijo que CARB apoya plenamente el trabajo del comité para establecer un subcomité, pero que no tienen ninguna autoridad para una solución alternativa a la Ley Brown.

Johnny On Wheels dijo que podrían utilizar drones en áreas estratégicas para el monitoreo nocturno. Preguntó cuándo se incluirá el Proyecto en la agenda.

Belén León mencionó que la aplicación se cierra al día siguiente. Dijo que los solicitantes son los que hacen la licitación.

Johnny On Wheels dijo que necesitaría más tiempo para recopilar su información.

Belén León comentó que habrá muchas oportunidades en los próximos meses.

Johnny On Wheels preguntó si podrán discutir quién va a mantener los árboles, cuánta agua tomarían y cuando se plantarán los árboles.

Belén León mencionó que esas preguntas son parte de la aplicación en sí.

Johnny On Wheels dijo que está interesado en ser parte de esas conversaciones antes de que se tome la decisión sobre a quién van a contratar. Mencionó que ve mucho trabajo arduo por parte de El Centro. También dijo que le gustaría ver la foto de la huella en las áreas para que puedan concentrarse en las áreas de preocupación.

VIII. Temas de la Agenda para la Próxima Reunión

Matt Dessert propuso la fecha del 14 de julio o el 11 de agosto. Mencionó que ha habido una discusión sobre omitir la reunión de julio.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que preferiría omitir la de agosto y tener la reunión el 14 de julio.

Mark Baza dijo que apoya la propuesta de **Sergio Cabañas**.

Matt Dessert le preguntó a CARB si sus presentaciones podrían estar listas para una reunión de julio.

Deldi Reyes mencionó que harán todo lo posible para tenerlos listos.

Mark Baza hizo una moción para tener la junta en julio y **Bob Fischer** la secundó.

La moción fue aprobada.

Matt Dessert mencionó que la próxima reunión sería el 14 de julio.

IX. Observaciones Finales / Clausura

Matt Dessert pidió a todos que tuvieran cuidado con la ola de calor.

Sergio Cabañas hizo una moción para levantar la sesión. **Mark Baza** secundó.

Se levanta la sesión.